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July 10, 2024

Nicole Garcia

Queens Borough Commissioner

NYC Department of Transportation
120-55 Queens Boulevard, Room 285
Kew Gardens, New York 11484

RE: Request for a Traffic Study on 39th Rd. between Woodside Avenue and 52nd Street

Dear Commissioner Garcia:

Community Board 2 would like to thank you and your team for taking the time to meet with
Community Board 2, Council Member Won’s Office and CB 2 community members on July 10,
2024,

Queens Community Board 2 is writing to request a traffic study on 39th Road between
Woodside Avenue and 52nd Street.

Members of the community noted that since the redesign of 39th Ave., 39th Rd. has seen an
increase in automobile traffic, and with that an increase in illegal speeding and unsafe turns at
crosswalks.

This small, narrow road in a residential neighborhood is placed between a large apartment
building and a city park and its street corners and crosswalks serve large numbers of
pedestrians traveling to the many schools, parks, and businesses in the neighborhood.

CB 2's Transportation Committee respectfully requests the New York City Department of
Transportation conduct a traffic study of this location, which we believe, may result in
improvements in design for safe crossings as well as a reduction in automobile speeds and
traffic volume.
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Thank you for your review of this matter and we look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely,

District Manager,

DMK/mag

Cc: Honorable Julie Won, NYC Council Member
Anatole Ashraf, Chairperson, Community Board 2
Reilly Owens, Chair, Transportation Committee
Thomas Mituzas, 2" Vice Chair, Community Board 2
Jason Banrey, NYC Department of Transportation
Joseph Patti, NYC Department of Transportation
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